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Subject NYC Transit strike

To:      All Employees 
From:    Lynn Johnson, Director, Human Resource Services
         Edward Moretti, Director, Hospital Human Resources
Subject: New York City Transit Strike

As you may know, there is a possibility of a transit disruption in 
New York City effective midnight, Sunday night.  While we do not 
anticipate that many employees will be affected by a strike, we have 
received information from the Governor's Office of Employee Relations 
with regard to the possible impact to State employees.  The following 
information applies to both State and Research Foundation employees.

If you are affected by a New York City transit strike, you are 
expected to make whatever arrangements may be necessary for timely 
arrival at work.  Tardiness due to the strike may be excused without 
charge to leave credits where it is clearly established that such 
tardiness was unavoidable or necessitated by emergency conditions.  
Full day absences, even though unavoidable, may not be excused.  They 
must be charged to annual leave, personal leave or other appropriate 
leave credits.

Questions should be directed to:  
       Lorraine Berry - 2-6189  for State West Campus and HSC 
employees
       Maryann Hoover - 4-4377  for Hospital employees
       Madeline Ricciardi - 2-9314  for Research Foundation employees
    

Lynn M. Johnson
Director, Human Resource Services
Telephone:  (631) 632-6151
Fax:  (631) 632-1351
 




